

Someone to lean on

Being a Big Brother is a lot of responsibility but Martin Dupuis of Perkinsfield doesn't feel the strain. His little brother, Danny Menard, also of Perkinsfield finds a man he can

look up to in Dupuis. A new Big Brothers center, in addition to the five already in operation in the local area, opened officially Sunday in McGuire House in Penetanguishene.

Centre Flos W.I. Meeting has interesting guests

Over 60 women attended the district September meeting of the Centre Flos Women's Institute, held at the Lions Club Building on Con. 7. Members from Centre Vespra W.I., Allenwood W.I. and Saurin were guests of Centre Flos and Crossland Women's Institutes.

President, Mrs. Robt. Sheardown of Centre Flos W.I. welcomed everyone and turned the meeting over to the Conveners, Mrs. Paul Bertram and Mrs. Ken Cooper.

A special contest that involved last names of W.I. members was won by Mrs. Ewart Thurlow.

Rodger Allen and Paul Steele presented a humorous skit "Who's on First?" which was enjoyed by everyone.

A film called "Patterns of Love" was presented by Home Economist Miss Marjorie MacDonald. The film is about a collection of quilts that are now owned by Canada Packers through prizes from Fall Fairs and how they are selected. Many winners were interviewed on the film. This collection of quilts will be shown at our Elmvale Fall Fair this year.

President Mrs. Don Robertson, Crossland W.I. introduced our speaker, Mrs. Ron Coutts. Mrs. Coutts is chairlady of the Program for Women at the International Ploughing Match, to be held at Gordon Atkinsons farm and surrounding farms at

Crown Hill, Barrie, in 1981.

She informed us of her duties and mentioned about the quilt competitions that will include three different classes. Usually there is only one and there are special rules for the competitions.

Mrs. Don Robertson thanked Mrs. Coutts for coming and relating the happenings thus far in the program for women.

A contest conducted by Mrs. George Archer was won by Mrs. Reg Truex and Mrs. Draper

Truax and Mrs. Draper.
Several draws were given and Mrs. Alex Sheppard, Mrs. Ivan French, Mrs. Mabel Wilkinson, Mrs. Don Robertson, Mrs. John Knuff and Mrs. Dolly Phillips were winners.

The evening closed with a social time which brought a close to a successful evening.

Wedding bells last week

Waverley news

Courses start at the Centre this week so be sure vou don't miss your

Don't forget the first card party of the season starts this Friday, Oct. 10 at the Centre at 8 p.m. Anyone over the age of 16 is welcome to attend. Admission is \$1 per

Congratulations to
Doug Truax and Ann
Scott, who were
married on Saturday
evening at the United

person. Come on, lets

see you there.

Church. A dance followed at the Elmvale Community Hall.

Visitors were from Newburg, Toronto, Englehart, Bramalea, Barrie.

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Earl and family visited with Mrs. Winnie Armstrong. Mr. and Mrs. Bill Armstrong and girls visited with Mr. and Mrs. Roy Truax.

Mr. and Mrs. Harvey Lamb and daughter Marion spent a few days with his sister Winnie Armstrong.

Charge laid after accident

The driver of a car that left Highway 69 north of the Nicholson Side Road and struck a rock cut Sept. 28 has been charged with careless driving.

Two of the three passengers in the company of Paulo Rebelo, 20, of Toronto, died as a result of the accident and the third passenger was taken to Toronto General Hospital in very serious condition.

All of the men were from Toronto.

Hillsdale news

By R. Lea 835-2311 sdale Women's

Hillsdale Women's Institute

The September meeting of W.I. was held at the home of Mrs. Doreen Bailey. The President Mrs. Marian Drennan conducted the meeting.

The Secretary, Mrs. Doreen Bailey, read the minutes of the last meeting. Motto- "Take time to stop and stare at the wonders everywhere," was explained by Mrs. Bailey in a poem composed by her father.

Roll Call - Your Favourite Canadian beauty spot was answered by 10 members.

A donation was given to the 4-H Club. The leaders are Mrs. Nancy Elliott and Mrs. Maureen Welch. The program was on agriculture and

Canadian Industries.

Mrs. Bailey showed slides of Prince Edward Island. We enjoyed

simcoe Area Convention will be held in the Presbyterian Church, Elmvale on Oct. 21-22.

The meeting closed with the Sister Dora Prayer. Lunch was served by the hostess assisted by Mrs. Ethel Watson.

On Sept. 17 the Hillsdale W.I. were guests of the Warminster branch at Mrs. Elfie Vivian's home. They had a lady there to demonstrate flower arranging.

Mr. Bill Douglas underwent surgery in a Toronto hospital this past week. His daughter Sharon Zwicker of Penetang also had surgery in a Toronto hospital. We wish them

howed Last Sunday, Sept. 28,

the Presbyterian church celebrated its 129th Anniversary. The Ontario Bible College Chorale group came by bus from Toronto to present their ministry in songs and praises. David Archer was the organist. Rev. Wm. Lennips, Bradford delivered the sermon.

Rev. Ivan Dambrowitz

is the regular minister.

The church was beautifully decorated with autumn flowers for the occasion. This church has a small congregation except special days when everyone comes back home to remember and celebrate. Following the service, lunch was served by the ladies of the church and a happy time was had by all.

Last Friday the Coldwater Fair was opened by our F.W.I.O.
President, Mrs.
Clarence Diamond of
Hamburg, Mrs. Alvin
Drennan attended the
fair on Saturday.

We are pleased to hear George Lockhart is home from the hospital much improved.

Mr. and Mrs. Doug Ronald have returned home after their trip on the Trent Way bus service. It was a sightseeing tour along the East Coast of the United States.

Historic site

Ste Marie among the Hurons, an historic site situated just outside Midland, is the cradle of Canadian history and heritage, the stage of some of the great drama that ever unfolded in the making of our nation.

